SUN LAKES COMMUNITY THEATRE GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING COTTONWOOD COUNTRY CLUB MARCH 14TH, 2013

Welcome New Members and Guests:

Linda welcomed the general membership of SLCT and recognized Therese Jimanowicz as a new SLCT member. Therese is very enthusiastic and will be a welcome addition to the SLCT membership.

Approval of February's Minutes: A motion to accept the minutes of February was made by Penny Petersen and seconded by Barry Berger. **Motion carried.**

Approval of February's Treasurer's Report: A motion to approve February's treasurer's report was made by Diane Siems and seconded by Gloria Kelinson. **Motion carried.** The SLCT treasurer, Kathy Jones, distributed copies of the report reflecting a checking account balance of \$36,692.78. The balance also reflects the fact that SLCT had three successful plays this past season.

Election: Bud Jenssen reported the winners of the election. Congratulations to Sandy Bocynesky, Sandy Ilsen, and Dave Stevens. The new board members are replacing Linda Caton. Bud Jenssen, and Sandy Pallett who have termed out. Each board member has a three - year term commitment. Also, thank you to Bob and Doris Rouleau for their assistance with the election process.

Kudos to Howard Hummel, the Cast and Crew of "Dearly Beloved": This was another successful SLCT production that included more than half the SLCT's membership. Many hands lighten the load when it comes to putting on a successful performance.

Summer Show: There will not be a summer performance this year due to insufficient time – frame and coordination issues.

Fall Show: Sandy Pallett along with Grace Geisinger's assistance will be directing a dinner theatre performance of "Polter Heist" to be held at Oakwood October 22-26, 2013. Auditions will be April 21 at the Oakwood Ballroom at 11:30AM. Cast and crew are encouraged to participate.

Update on Improvables: Phyllis Novy reported that the "Improvables" would be performing on April 1 (April Fools Day) at the Oakwood Ballroom. The performance begins at 6:30PM preceded by a 5PM cocktail and a 5:45PM buffet dinner. Tickets are \$20.

End of Year Party: The SLCT year-end party is at Palo Verde on April 9th at 5PM.

Children's Theatre: Roger Edmonds is heading up another production of "Horton Hatches an Egg" for Chandler's elementary schools. All interested in signing up for this heart warming performance are encouraged to contact Roger at 480 895 6129.

Questionnaire: Howard along with Sandy distributed a questionnaire to the membership asking three questions: What changes would you like to see at our SLCT monthly meetings?; What changes to SLCT would you like to see happen?; What educational or instructional opportunities would you like from SLCT?. The board will collate the responses and report back to the membership.

Membership: Jim Nielsen reported that the SLCT membership list would be available in digital format on the SLCT website (slctinfo.com).

Michael Carter - Secretary